
University of Northern Colorado   

Panhellenic Council Meeting   

January 23 , 2023  

-Call to Order:  5:00 PM on January 23, 2023 

-Panhellenic Creed  

-Attendance   

● Alpha Omicron Pi: Present 

● Alpha Sigma Alpha:  Present 

● Alpha Phi:  Present 

● Delta Zeta:  Present 

● Sigma Kappa: Present 

-Approval of Agenda/Minutes: Approved  

-Guest Speakers: None  

-Reports   

● Assistant Director for Fraternity and Sorority Life: Patricia Hartley 

(patricia.hartley@unco.edu):  

○ No Report  

● Greek Advisor: 

●  

-Officer Reports   

● President: Bri Fleeman (bri.fleeman@gmail.com):  

○ Hello!  Yay for our second panhellenic meeting of the semester! 

○ I met with Kate and two National Panhellenic representatives and we 

discussed the new hybrid recruitment style a lot more in depth.  

○ I am excited to come to your chapter meetings and tell you about it! 

○ I don’t want anyone to be afraid because this is going to be an amazing 

change for us and it will make recruitment a much more laid back experience.  

○ Kaylin and I will be getting together within the next few weeks to reinstate a 

Judicial Board. 

○ Be on the lookout for applications for that if you would like a low stakes 

position within our Greek Community! 

○ Have an AMAZING week! 

● Vice-President: Laurel DeBolt (laurel.debolt@unco.edu):  

○ Hey everyone! 

○ Chapter total change passed! Chapter total will be set to 50 members. 

○ Panhellenic delegates please send me your rosters for your chapters. 

○ We are working on getting the panhellenic budget together. 

○ We are also going to be looking at bylaws and making changes to those. 

○ Since we are learning a little bit more about the new recruitment style, we 

decided to open up the position of Director of Recruitment Counselors. We 

will be making the application packet and sending it out ASAP. We will be 



accepting these applications until the next panhellenic meeting February 6th at 

3:00 pm. Please let us know if you have any questions! 

○ I will be sending out an excel sheet to all of the chapter presidents with all of 

the contact information for every position in every chapter! Please double 

check this list for your chapter and make sure the information looks correct. 

○ My office hours will be Wednesday 1:15-2:15 for now. 

○ I hope everyone has a great week. 

● Director or Recruitment: Risa Jones (risa.jones2002@gmail.com ):  

○ Hi everyone, happy Monday! 

○ I had check in meetings with all the recruitment chairs the past week and I’m 

excited for a great COB season! 

○ As a reminder, per the Recruitment Rules we can’t say “rush” because it 

implies hazing. 

○ Women who are a part of the AIMS to UNC program can COB, so please 

send women who you think would be a good fit to your recruitment chair or 

me! 

○ We are going to be hosting a Panhellenic wide COB event! It will be on 

Wednesday February 8 from 5:30-7 PM. It will be “Speed Dating Sisterhood” 

and PNMs will be able to talk to members of each chapter. I’ll send out a form 

for you all to share so PNMs can RSVP and we can get the right number of 

recruiters there! 

○ Recruitment Chairs- Please email your Continuous Open Bidding Acceptance 

Binding Agreements to me, Kate, Patricia and Bri. If you need a copy of that 

form, let me know and I’ll get it to you. 

○ I am working on figuring out my office hours and will have those to you all by 

the next meeting! 

○ Have a great week and let me know if I can do anything for you! 

● Director of External Affairs: Bri Anderson (bri.anderson@unco.edu):  

- Happy week 3 everyone! 

- I am going to be sending out a google form to the delegates to send to the chapters to fill 

out for majors meetup! So please fill that out if you would like to participate.  

- It will be our first academic program and it will be a study group within your major to 

meet other women in Panhellenic through similar interests! 

- Let me know if you have any questions! Other than that, I am working on details of greek 

week coming up, so stay tuned. Have a great week! 

 

● Director of Risk Management: Kaylin Flaherty (kaylinflaherty2002@gmail.com):  

○ Hey everyone!  

○ Thank you to everyone who went to the first greek education, sorry about the 

room size that was set up by asap but for the other greek educations they will be 

in proper room sizes.  

○ Our next greek education is february 9th which is going to cover campus safety!  
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○ For the presidents and risk chairs in the room, I just got access to the qualtrics 

meaning I am now able to see forms that are sent so that I can approve those 

forms for you guys. As a reminder forms should be sent in one week prior on any 

event that your chapter is holding. All chapters must submit event registration 

forms for socials, sisterhoods, transition events, I week events/ritual, officer 

meetings, etc. If there is alcohol at the event that will be through patrisha not 

myself.  

○ My office hours will be Monday from 3:30-4:30, if for any reason this changes I 

will let you guys know.  

○ Have a great week! 

● Director of Public Relations: Faith DeBelle (faith.debelle@gmail.com):  

○ Hi everyone, it is so amazing to see everyone today! 

○ Philanthropy! 

■ I am so excited to announce to everyone our 2023 Panhellenic 

Philanthropies  

● UNC Community Philanthropy: The Bear Pantry  

● Weld County Philanthropy: United Ways  

■ Bri and I are sitting down on Thursday to meet and discuss some options 

with United way and see what all they need from us! 

■ After that meeting I will begin planning our two community service 

opportunities for this semester so more info to come on that! 

○ Social Media 

■ I am currently working on getting access to the Facebook account to be 

able to make more posts on there. 

■ I will also be trying to use more of tik tok and twitter.  

● Twitter I will be using to announce dates and times for events for 

both panhellenic and individual chapters  

○ @PanhellenicUNCO 

■ My public relations chairs please be continuing to upload content to the 

photo circle  

○ Other 

■ My office hours will be Tuesday from 11:15-12:15 

■ Please feel free to reach out if you have any questions or ideas for me 

● 720.684.9565 

● Director of Recruitment Counselors: N/A ():  

○ No report  

-Cabinet Reports   

● IFC Liaison:   

○ Recruitment week this week 

○ New exec board  

■ Contact information is on the FSL website 

 



● MGC Liaison:  

○  N/A 

● Student Senate Liaison:  

○ N/A 

-Chapter Reports   

● Alpha Omicron Pi:   

○ Hi everyone, happy Monday. 

○ Last Friday we had a “Chopped” sisterhood. We had a great time cooking food 

with our sisters. 

○ Also this past Saturday we celebrated our Founders Day with our alum.   

○ This week we don't have much going on! 

○ Hope you have a great week! 

● Alpha Phi:   

○ Happy Monday! 

○ This Saturday we had a social with Pi Kappa Phi where we went to the men’s 

basketball game. 

○ We are looking forward to a scrapbook making sisterhood this Friday.  

○ Have a great week! 

● Alpha Sigma Alpha  

○  Hope you all are doing well and had a great weekend, we are just working on 

COB/informal recruitment things and planning to welcome some new PNMs to 

our chapter!  

● Delta Zeta:  

○ Hi everyone! 

○ This past week Delta Zeta had an amazing sisterhood at Rogue Play trampoline 

park where we were able to bond and have some fun with our sisters! 

○ We also had a game night social with the gentlemen of Pi Kappa Alpha that 

included board and card games! 

○ Our exec board also had their retreat this past weekend where they learned more 

about how to successfully serve their chapter during their terms. 

○ We hope everyone has a great week! 

● Sigma Kappa:     

○ Hello! I hope everyone is doing well and I hope everyone had a great weekend! 

○  

○ Sigma Kappa has been working on developing executive goals to help better our 

chapter as a whole. 

○ We secondly have been finalizing our philanthropy ideas and we couldn't be 

more excited to share them with everyone. 

○ We lastly have been working on reaching out to potential COBs as well as 

planning potential COB events 

○  

○ Sigma Kappa is slowly starting to get into the swing of things and can't wait to 

share all of our plans with you in the near future. 



-Old Business:  

● None  

-New Business:  

● New Recruitment process 

● https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1IR3QTI0EtPNKzabRd1D5GJfCB-

tdA9sPIE5_W7H1D7M/edit?usp=sharing  

-Motion for Adjournment   

● Motion for Adjournment by: AOII 

● Seconded by: ASA 

● Meeting adjourned at  5:24PM  

-Next Meeting: February 6, 2023 at 5pm  
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